December 9, 2008

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:

Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of December 9, 2008-Resolution approving partial tax exemptions for two preconsidered Land Use Items (Council District 2). 
HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve two partial property tax exemptions for the following properties:  Dona Petra Santiago’s Senior Housing Program located at 717, 719, 723 East 9th Street and Haven Plaza located at 188-198 Avenue C, 200 Avenue C, 726 East 13th Street.  Both items are located in Council Member Mendez’s  district. 
Dona Petra Senior Housing Residence will be a new construction project consisting of an 8-story building that will provide 56 units of rental housing for elderly persons of low income.  The sponsor, Dona Petra Santiago Apartments Housing Development Fund Corporation, will develop the project under the Section 202 Supportive Housing Program For The Elderly with financing and operating subsidies from the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) and a tax exemption from the City.  In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing, HPD is requesting a tax exemption pursuant to Section 422 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  
Haven Plaza contains 4 building that provides 371 units of rental housing for low income families.  The sponsor, Haven Plaza Housing Development Fund Company had its original mortgage mature on August 31, 2008 and has a Section 8 contract for 138 units that will run until January 31, 2009 with an anticipated renewal of at least another 5 years.  The Owner plans to finance significant rehabilitation work with a combination of an Article 8 mortgage loan from HPD and a private bank loan.  The owner plans to request a new Article XI tax exemption to be coterminous with the term of the new mortgage.  The original article XI exemption expired on July 1, 1992, and the original project is now experiencing operating deficits and real property tax arrearages.  In order to make the original project economically viable until the financing of the new mortgage, the owner is requesting a new interim tax exemption pursuant to Private Housing Finance Law 577.  .  The regulatory agreement will provide that the owner will renew its Section 8 contract, register all of the dwelling units with the New York State Division of Housing and Community Renewal and rent all units, upon vacancy, to families whose incomes do not exceed 165% of area median income.  This interim Article XI exemption would commence as of January 1, 2009 and expire on the earlier to occur of (a) the financing of the New Mortgage, or (b) the date of the expiration or termination of the regulatory agreement, or (c) December 31, 2009. 

These items have the approval of Council Member Mendez. 

PAGE  
1

